Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: May 18, 2016

In attendance: Ned Panfile, Kevin Lanahan, Chris Glassner & Bruce DiBisceglie.
1. Communications
a. Apr ‘16 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes reviewed.  
i. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

i. Amy (with Bruce & Penny) submitted list/costs of concerts/movies to Municipal Alliance for matching supplemental funds. 

c. Meetings:

i. Bruce attended the Meeting of the Mayor/Council on April 18, 2016 and reported that:
1. Mayor/Council will have a decision on Grand Marshal(s) by May 7th.

2. Discussion regarding naming Borough Park “Abner Doubleday Field at Borough Park”. Mrs. Sereno and Mr. Topping commented publically as historical references.
ii. Bruce attended the Meeting of the Mayor/Council on May 16, 2016 and reported that:

1. Mayor/Council/Business Administrator are looking to replace petty cash disbursement with procurement cards.

2. DPW is repairing tennis courts. 

3. Mayor Henry noted that Bruce will be in the Czech Republic for a portion of July (see 5d below for details)

2. Labor Day Parade:
a. The Mayor/Council has named West Morris Mendham High School’s Jim Baglin, Bill Carpluk & Fred Corona collectively as Grand Marshals for the 2016 Labor Day Parade.
b. The MBRC has determined the 2016 Labor Day parade theme will be “Celebrating Mendham High School” to honor the Grand Marshals.

c. A suggestion was to relocate Rob Trout’s band to the food area to increase visibility. One concern is weather.
3. Day Camp Update: 

a. Early registration has been slow (typical). Registration is at 8% capacity compared to 2015 final numbers. A large amount is expected the last few days in May prior to regular rates of $79/wk taking effect. The $16/wk early bird discount expires 4:30pm Tuesday, May 31st. Postmarks will be accepted. 
4. Prior Business:   
a. Bruce reported that the cost for a short-range FM transmitter and 3000 lumen projector would be approx. $300. The current expected amount for unencumbered funds on the MBRC’s Park Event line item (#597) should be approx. $800 which will be enough to cover the transmitter and projector. The purchase is a one-time expenditure and will save the MBRC money on future budgets. 
5. New Business:   
a. Kevin and Chris discussed the need for concert eBlasts prior to events. Bruce reported that eBlasts will go out to the 500+ Borough email subscribers three days and twelve hours prior to each event. Info and links are also on the Borough’s website under the Calendar of Events on the homepage.

b. The MBRC discussed allowing Mendham organizations to offer concessions during movies/concert to fundraise. Bruce noted that the groups are not officially contracted through the MBRC and are independent groups subject to their own insurance liabilities.  

c. Procurement cards (“PCs”) would streamline Day Camp minor expenditures. Bruce will advise Day Camp Director, Amanda Sherwin to contact Rick Merkt for use of PCs. 

d. Bruce will be in Czech Republic in July on business and will telecommute to manage Recreation. Amanda Sherwin has been advised and coverage has been established. Committee members will be physical presence at events as needed.

Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, June 8th, 2016 at the Phoenix House
